From:

To: Council Mailbox; David Auster

Subject: CONFIDENTIAL Submission for DA 2019/0402
Date: Tuesday, 28 May 2019 11:27:54 AM

This is a confidential submission. Please do not publish my name or
contact information online. Thank you.

Dear David,

As discussed this morning I just want to raise concerns about DA
2019/0402 25-29 Park Street, Mona Vale which is an application to
make changes in the car park at Woolworths.

Please can you confirm that the hours of work will be carried out during
the day and will not be not night work. We have lived next door to
months of night work for which we have received no information or
notifications from Woolworths and it's exhausting. The night foreman
has been brilliant but until he was made aware of the issue there was
no controls or consideration towards residents. Woolworths have made
no attempts to help the situation or let us know what's going on. As it
was approved by CDC the information for this work is unavailable on
line so we don't know what has been approved or what the restrictions
are supposed to be. There has also been additional night works outside
in the car park which we were not advised of.

Please can you also confirm the hours of operation for the Pick Up which
is to be located in the car park and very close to residents. Will it be
the hours of store operation which is currently until 9pm or the current
Pick Up hours of 8pm? Please take the residents and the close
proximity of our bedrooms into consideration when reviewing the
operating hours.
https://www.woolworths.com.au/shop/storelocator/nsw-mona-vale-1771

With regards to signage I can't see any information about whether this
will be illuminated or not. They have installed new lights in the car park
which are ridiculously bright and totally add to the existing light
pollution. If these new signs are illuminated they will only make the
problem worse. Please consider the existing amount of light before
approving new illuminated signage.

Many thanks for your assistance and I look forward to hearing from
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